
Lunch/Seminar    12:00 pm
Free Tour                1:00 pm
$0    CSI Members
$0    First-Time Guest
$20  Returning Guest/
        Non-Members

the knoxville chapter meets on the second tuesday of every month. guests are welcome!
O R G A N I Z E D  S E P T E M B E R  1 9 5 8   -   C H A R T E R E D  M A Y  1 9 5 9

Our Chapter Meeting 
will be going on a special 
Field Trip for this month to 
The Blount Mansion! 

212 W. Hill Avenue
Knoxville, TN 37902

1LU
HSW

Blount Mansion 
Tour

Presented By: David Hearnes, The Blount Mansion Facility Director

Credit: 1 LU/HSW credit hour for AIA

SPECKTHE
T h e  C o n s t r u c t i o n  S p e c i f i c a t i o n s  I n s t i t u t e

CSI Knoxville Chapter Meeting
Tuesday, January 8th, 2019

 -  2 0 1 90 1

Please RSVP to wdunklin@gmail.com  by 5:00 pm on Monday, January 7th, 2019 



Calendar of Events
JANUARY 2019

CSI Chapter CSI Field Trip - Tuesday, January 8th, 
12:00 pm - 2:00 pm at Blount Mansion 
212 W. Hill Ave Knoxville, Tennessee 37902
"Blount Mansion Tour" Presented By David 
Hearnes. Join CSI Knoxville for a Field Trip to 
Blount Mansion, the “house with many eyes”! 
Built in 1792, by William Blount, the Governor of 
the Territory of the United States South of the 
River Ohio. RSVP: Seating for the lunch and 
presentation is limited to 35 participants and 
RSVP’s are important for this event. Please RSVP 
to William Dunklin at wdunklin@gmail.com or call 
(865) 525-6322, ASAP

CSI Board Meeting - Thursday, January 10th,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Lunch & Learn - Thursday, January 24th, 
11:45 am at East Tennessee Community Design 
Center WATE 6 Carriage House "Monolithic 
Acoustical Ceiling Systems" Presented By Dawn 
Spears, CSI, CCPR, LEED® AP BD+C, EDAC, WELL 
AP™ from USG (1 LU HSW)
RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com

08

10

24

FEBRUARY 2019

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, February 5th,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday,  February 12th, 
11:30 am at Calhoun's on the River 
"LEED v4: PAINT AND COATINGS" Presented By 
Brad Kirkland, BECS, LLC BECS, LLC
Building Envelope Consulting & Services, LLC    
(AIA 1.0 HSW) RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com

05

12

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, March 5th, at 5:30 
pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Product Show - Tuesday, March 12th, 
at The Foundry Knoxville, TN

05

12

MARCH 2019

KNOXVILLE Chapter: January 2019

46 Professional

  4 Student 
  5 Emerging Professional

  2 Emeritus

  2 Retired    
59 TOTAL

THESPECK Editor
Stacy Flick Colbaugh - Editor
scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net
THESPECK is published monthly by the 
Knoxville Chapter of the Construction 
Specifications Institute. Readers 
are encouraged to submit articles 
and images of the construction 
industry interest for our membership. 
All submittals should be sent via 
e-mail  in a typical file format, such as 
.pdf, .docx, or .jpg Please verify the 
accuracy of the information such as 
correct dates, spelling, and grammar. 
Deadlines are the 25th of each month.

CSI KNOXVILLE IS A 
MEMBER OF THE CSI 
GULF STATES REGION
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P
Mr. R. Aaron Miller, CSI, CDT, AIA
Design Innovation Architects
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
AMiller@dia-arch.com

CODES

SPECIFICATIONS

MEANS AND METHODS

NETWORKING

DESIGN

BEST PRACTICES

2016 ETN BUILDING PRODUCTS SHOW

TUESDAY, MARCH 8
4 PM - 8 PM

AT

CROWNE PLAZA 
401 W. SUMMIT HILL DRIVE

KNOXVILLE, TN  37902

YOU ARE
INVITED

ALL MEMBERS OF THE 
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION

INDUSTRY:

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED

TECHNOLOGY

TUESDAY, MARCH 12 
4PM - 8PM 

 
THE FOUNDRY 

747 WORLD'S FAIR PARK DRIVE 
KNOXVILLE, TN 37902

2019

Please Mark Your Calendar To Attend: 
CSI 2019 EAST TENNESSEE 

BUILDING PRODUCTS SHOW
on March 12th, 2019 

at The Foundry
747 World's Fair Park Dr.

Knoxville, Tn 37902

Mr. R. Aaron Miller, CSI, CDT, AIA
Design Innovation Architects
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
AMiller@dia-arch.com

The President’s Message

mark your calendar! 
CSI LUNCH & LEARN

Thursday, January 24th, 2019
11:45 am - 1:00 pm 

Monolithic Acoustical Ceiling Systems 
Presented by Dawn Spears, CSI, CCPR, 
LEED® AP BD+C, EDAC, WELL AP™ 

from USG (1 LU HSW)

East Tennessee Community Design 
Center WATE 6 Carriage House 

RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com
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CSI continues to offer you another quality learning opportunity "The Blount Mansion Tour” Presented by 
David Hearnes, The Blount Mansion Facility Director. 

Our typical CSI Knoxville Chapter Meeting will be held at a different location for just this month. We will not 
be meeting at Calhoun’s. Please join CSI Knoxville for a Field Trip to Blount Mansion, the “house with many 
eyes”! Built in 1792, by William Blount, the Governor of the Territory of the United States South of the River 
Ohio. The facility director, David Hearnes, will present the story of the preservation, restoration and ongoing 
maintenance challenges of the Blount Mansion and its neighbor the Craighead-Jackson House.  

The program will start promptly at 12:00 pm on January 8th, 2019, at the Blount Mansion Visitor's Center. The 
lunch and LU/HSW accredited portion of the presentation will be the first hour. Following the presentation 
we will have an additional hour of full access to explore both houses on our own. We understand that, 
business sometimes calls us back to the office sooner than we'd like, so some may not be able to stay for 
the 2nd hour. Noteworthy: The Craighead-Jackson house is not usually open to the public. There will be a lot 
of ground to cover in one hour. Please wear comfortable walking shoes.

In this 1-hour presentation we will cover the following Learning Objectives: 
1.) Explore traditional building techniques and their continued use today, such as timber framing. 
2.) Analyze the successes and failures of preservation in the built environment today. 
3.) Discuss strategies for how to approach built environment preservation and how to identify 		
character defining features and why that matters. 
4.) Explore ways good infill design benefits historic neighborhoods. 

WHERE: Blount Mansion Visitor's Center, located at 212 W Hill Ave, Knoxville, TN 37902, Corner of S. Gay St 
and W. Hill Ave. https://goo.gl/maps/V1F2HV665g82
PARKING: Visitor parking is available at the Blount Mansion Visitors Center, behind Blount Mansion. 
Additional parking is available on Hill Street, but the easiest parking will be in the Dwight Kessel Garage, 900 
State Street, (corner of State and Hill)  just across the street from Craighead-Jackson House for a nominal 
parking fee. http://www.blountmansion.org/visit/visit.html 
CREDITS: 1 AIA HSW/LU
LUNCH: Lunch will be provided by CSI and is catered by Calhoun’s. 
COST: CSI Members: Free. First-Time Guest: Free. Returning Guest/Non-Members: $20
RSVP: Seating for the lunch and presentation is limited to 35 participants and RSVP’s are important for this 
event. Please RSVP to William Dunklin at wdunklin@gmail.com or (865) 525-6322, ASAP.
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A Very Special Thank You 
To Our Awards Banquet Sponsor

at the CSI Gulf States Region Conference

Darson Buckner, CSI, CDT
LEED Green Associate
Dealers Warehouse Corporation
DuPont Tyvek Senior Certified 
Weatherization Specialist
865-556-3140
darsonbuckner@hotmail.com



AAs many of you have experienced, Alcoa Highway is 
undergoing a long awaited expansion, which will be 
implemented in 4 phases.  The first phase of the project 
is the 1.4 mile stretch from Woodson Dr. to Maloney Rd. 
and the $70 million contract CNQ029 Alcoa Highway 
SF115 (US129) was won by Blalock Construction.  
The road will expand from 4 to 6 lanes with frontage 
roads on either side.  A short stretch of highway, but 
quite complicated with excessive underground utilities, 
businesses, the expansion of the greenway, and a constant 
traffic of 58,000 vehicles per day. 

As many projects do, this one started with value-
engineering the removal of portions of the planned 
retaining walls.  In exchange there were huge amounts of 
hillsides that were deforested and hundreds of thousands 
of yards of earth were relocated.  Did this mean the end 
of the Designated Scenic Highway and the birth of Kudzu 
Valley?

Let me give you a little history.

In 2014, as the Alcoa project was rumored to have 
received state and federal funding and might actually 
be built, the Lakemoor Hills Homeowners Association 
(LHHA) asked the East TN Community Design Center 

The rendering that TDOT commissioned to present to the neighborhoods, 
before the value engineering began.  This hill in the foreground to the right is 
the one that has been removed. The intersection at the bottom of the page 
is the new bridge and roundabout at Montlake Dr.

Mrs. Katherine Proctor, RA, FCSI, CDT ksp53@me.com

Local News

Alcoa Highway – The Death of
a Scenic Highway?
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to assist in ensuring that the current TDOT design would 
be both vehicle and pedestrian friendly.  The result of 
this work was the inclusion of the greenway expansion, 
pedestrian and bicycle access from the east side of Alcoa 
Hwy to the greenway on the west, elimination of direct 
access to the highway, and the inclusion of roundabouts 
at the intersections to keep traffic moving smoothly.

In 2017 the LHHA again contracted with the Design 
Center to develop landscape proposals for the three 
new bridge/ intersections in the Phase I, including the 
development of the roundabouts.  A landscape architect 
from CRJA’s Knoxville office developed the conceptual 
design and Leslie Fawaz’s team created the image boards 
that could be used to promote the concepts.  This work 
included a proposed cost estimate of $330,000 for the 
initial installation of wildflowers, trees and groundcovers 
for 14 acres of land.

Now the Alcoa Highway Beautification Council has 
taken the project on and is seeking supporters for the 
implementation and maintenance.  The team presented 
the concept designs to Knox County Transportation 
Planning Organization and received a strong 
endorsement.  UT Medical Center has committed their 
landscape resources for design and maintenance of the 
portion that borders their property in a future phase.  UT 

Institute of Agriculture has also indicated they want to 
be part of this public/ private partnership.  Local garden 
clubs and homeowners associations on both sides of the 
highway and fundraising to get the project started.

In January 2020 the schedule shows that construction 
should be completed for Phase I and the enhanced 
landscape efforts can begin.  The next time you drive 
Alcoa Highway, envision meadows of wildflowers 

This image is during construction (april 2018) taken from the top of the 
hill that was deforested and relocated looking north towards the City of 
Knoxville at the Montlake intersection.
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This project is in association with the Lakemoor Hills Homeowners Association contact Gene Burr # (865) 250-5734.

2 41 3 5 6

This project is in association with the Lakemoor Hills Homeowners Association contact Gene Burr # (865) 250-5734.

This project is in association with the Lakemoor Hills Homeowners Association contact Gene Burr # (865) 250-5734.
1 2 3 4 5 6

1 2 3 4 5 6

ROUNDABOUT DETAILED PLANS 

LANDSCAPED EDGES DETAILED 
PLANS 

SCALE - 1" = 10' 

SCALE - 1" = 10' 

This project is in association with the Lakemoor Hills Homeowners Association contact Gene Burr # (865) 250-5734.

with trees and roundabouts filled with plantings.  This 
possibility could happen through the efforts of a group of 
neighbors who believed that the Alcoa Highway corridor 
can be a beautiful entry to our city.  

Any you can be a part of this effort also.  If you would 
like more information visit the Facebook site for Alcoa 
Highway Beautification Council or email 
alcoahwy@gmail.com.  
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O
Mr Gary T. Bergeron, CSI
Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc.
CSI Knoxville House Committee
gary@kelso-regen.com

CSI EDUCATION
What I Learned From CSI...
wood ceilings 

(WATER HAMMER.... Continued on Page 9)

One of the best benefits of CSI membership is its 
great number of knowledgeable members who are an 
encyclopedia of information.  This was illustrated on a 
recent project.  Most of us in the construction industry 
know about solid wood paneling and it’s ability to 
“move” as it expands and contracts.  The 2017 CSI Gulf 
States Region Conference in Knoxville, TN included 
a presentation by Margaret Fisher of the Architectural 
Woodwork Institute which had several case studies about 
wood movement.      

I was asked to visit a recently completed multi-million 
dollar home.  This home included a “gathering room” 
that was finished with 6” wide planks of tongue and 
groove painted poplar wood vaulted ceiling.  It was 

our understanding that the wood ceiling lumber was 
delivered to the jobsite and allowed to acclimate inside 
the “conditioned” home.  The poplar wood was primed 
and painted on all six surfaces.  The wood was installed 
on the bottom chord of the scissors trusses so that the 
finished surface was exposed to view in the “gathering 
room”.  The room was approximately 36’ long and 21’ 
wide and was originally noted on the drawings to receive 
a sheetrock ceiling.  During construction, this sheetrock 
was revised to the tongue and grove wood ceiling.  
The “back side” of the wood ceiling was exposed to a 
traditionally ventilated attic with ridge vents, a copper 
cupola, and soffit vents.  There were also twenty-eight 6” 
diameter can lights installed in the vaulted ceiling.  The 
can light holes were drilled and the can lights installed 
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(WATER HAMMER.... Continued from Page 8)

Gary T. Bergeron, Principal and Co-Owner
Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc.
CSI Knoxville Chapter Past President
CSI Knoxville House Committee Chair
CSI GSR Technical Committee Chair
O: 865-588-5348
C: 865-748-6304

without painting of the edge of the hole in the solid wood 
ceiling.  The home had been occupied approximately 
three months when a large rainstorm moved through the 
area.  The residents of the home said that when the wood 
ceiling paneling attempted to move, it sounded as though 
gun shots were going off inside the home.  It was actually 
the wood paneling that was expanding and causing some 
pieces to detach from the trusses.  The relative humidity 
in the attic was 84% while the living space was at 60 
to 65%.  The tongue and groove wood paneling was 
installed with pneumatic flooring nailer with the cut 
nails installed at the tongue of each board.  The millwork 
carpenters had neglected to provide some room for 
expansion and contraction as they installed the wood 
ceiling.  According to Margaret and the AWI, poplar 
wood can “grow” ¾” in a 6’-0” span.  Since the room is 
21’ wide, an expansion of 2.6” or 1.3” for each side of the 
room was required.   

The contractor removed the wood ceiling, and re-installed 
system with splines at two locations “in the field” and 
expansion room at the ceiling ridge and wall.   Trim 
moulding was also installed to cover the expansion gaps 
at the ridge and wall.  The next time you are presented 
with a construction problem, review your CSI member 
list for people who may have the answers.
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https://www.constructionspecifier.com/

GULF STATES REGION OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
Bruce Martin, CSI, CDT, RRC 
Tel: 423-775-1793 
Email: bmartin@dillardconstruction.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Susan Jordan, CSI, CDT 
Tel: 865-389-9476 
Email: susanwjordan@yahoo.com  

SECRETARY 
Danielle Ross, CSI (1st Yr.) 
Tel: 850-449- 8362 
Email: dross@usanova.com 

TREASURER 
Randall Lewis, AIA, CSI (1st Yr.) 
601-948-4601 
Email: rlewis@jhharchitects.com 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 
John Murray, CSI, CDT 
Tel: 601-948-7337 
Email: jmurray@ccdarchitects.com 

GSR COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 
Kent Kile, CSI, CCPR (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 615-347-4572 
Email: kkile@ppg.com 

AWARDS 
Keith West, FCSI, CCPR (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 601-853-9908 
Email: keith@westarchspec.net 

CERTIFICATION 
Floyd Sterling, FCSI, CCPR (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 318-226-0056 
Email: fsterling@shreveland.com 

EDUCATION 
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR (1st Yr.) 
Tel: 615-347-4572 
Email: kkile@ppg.com 

ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS 
Randall Lewis, CSI, AIA (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 601-948-4601 
Email: rlewis@jhharchitects.com 

FINANCE 
Ryan Hatler, CSI, J.D. (1st Yr.) 
Tel: 850-316-7217 
Email: ryan@hatlerlaw.com 

FUND RAISING/PRODUCT SHOWS 
Melanie Kenney (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 615-979-9497 
Email: mkenney@southlandbrickandblock.com 

MEMBERSHIP 
Danielle Ross, CSI (2nd Yr.) 
Tel: 850-449- 8362 
Email: dross@usanova.com 

OPERATING GUIDE 
Cindi Brooks, CSI, CDT (3rd Yr.) 
Tel: 423-827-4848 
Email: cindibrooksgsr@gmail.com 

PLANNING 
Billy Mathis, CSI, CDT (1st Yr.) 
Tel: 501-758-7443 
Email: bjmathis@taggarch.com 

PUBLICATIONS 
John Dunaway, CSI, CCS, AIA (5th Yr.) 
Tel: 601-948-7337 
Email: john@ccdarchitects.com 

TECHNICAL 
Gary Bergeron, CSI, CCS (5th Yr.) 
Tel: 865-588-5348 
Email: gary@kelso-regen.com 

SPECIFICATION COMPETITION 
Susan Jordan, CSI, CDT 
Tel: 865-389-9476 
Email: susanwjordan@yahoo.com 

NOMINATING 
Susan Jordan, CSI, CDT 
Tel: 865-389-9476 
Email: susanwjordan@yahoo.com 

INSTITUTE DIRECTOR 
GULF STATES REGION 
William Sundquist, CSI 
Tel: 423-385-4598 
wsundquist@wgpaver.com 

Questions?
Email chapterrelations@csinet.org

 CSI GULF STATES REGION LEADERS – 2018-2019
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Membership has its benefits
Your CSI member benefits include generous 
discounts on CSI standards and formats such as 
MasterFormat 2016 Update, as well as discounts 
on numerous resources to assist you in the 
preparation of specifications, as well as other 
construction documents.

Not a CSI Member? Join Today! 
Go to www.csiknoxville.org

Mrs. Michelle Barillaro, CSI
Mr. Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, ASPE, USGBC
Elizabeth Brandel, CSI
Mr. Benjamin Brewer, BA, CSI, CCCA, AIA, CCA, 
NCARB
Mr. Josh Brock, CSI
Ms. Deborah Brooks, CSI
Mr. Carl Bryant, CSI
Josh Buchanan, CSI-EP
Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, AIA, NCARB
Markus Chady, CSI, CDT
Ms. Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT
Ms. Patricia Corbitt, CSI
Ms. Donna Covert, CSI, CDT
Mr. Paul Crow, CSI
Ms. Susan Davis, RA, CSI, CDT, PMP
William Dunklin, RA, CSI, NCARB
Mr. Dale Dunlap, CSI
Matt Emery, CSI-EP
Kari Essary, CSI-S
Mr. Joseph Fielden, CSI
Tom Gillooly, CSI
Ms. Alisha Gotham, CSI-EP, CDT
Sarah Hathcock, CSI-S
Mr. Gordon Heins III III, CSI
Tina Holland, CSI-EP
Lonnie Hostin, CSI
Suzan Jordan, CSI, CCPR, CDT

Whitney Kaul, CSI, LEED GA
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR
Mrs. Cara Knapp, CSI
Mrs. Leslie Kooman-Fawaz, CSI
Dwight LeClair, CSI
Stephen Littlefield, CSI
Mr. Douglass Lowrie, CSI
Mr. Charles Luttrell Jr., CSI
Ms. Laura Marshall, CSI
Mr. Marvin Martin, FCSI, Member Emeritus, CDT
Mr. Billy Martin III, CSI
Robyn McAdoo, CSI, CDT
Mr. R. Aaron Miller, CSI, CDT, AIA
Mr. Matt Moore, MBA, CSI
Pete Paueksakon, CSI-S
Mr. Paul Pierson, CSI, AIA
Mrs. Katherine Proctor, RA, FCSI, CDT
Mrs. Marni Redmond, CSI
Mr. Ross Rhoades, CSI, CDT
Mr. Curtis Rolen, CSI
Mr. James Rose, CSI
Rebecca Schladt, CSI-EP
Matthew Seaver, CSI
Mr. Samer Shatara, CSI, CDT
Mr. Jeremy Shipp, RA, CSI, LEED AP
Bryan Sim, CSI-S
Mr. Jerry Smith, CSI
Mr. Peter Tarbell, CSI
Mr. William Trimble Jr., CSI
Mr. Williams Whitt, CSI
Mr. Brent Williams, CSI, CDT
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 2018-2019 KNOXVILLE CHAPTER CSI LEADERS  

  

OFFICERS 
 

   

President Aaron Miller amiller@dia-arch.com (865) 243-8453 
President - Elect Geoffrey Cavalier cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com (615) 964-1260 

Vice-President Will Dunklin wdunklin@gmail.com (865) 525-6322 
Secretary Susan Davis babydavis111603@aol.com (865) 964-9077 
Treasurer Whitney Kaul  whitneykaul@gmail.com (314) 719-6112 

Past President Jim Odle j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net (865) 803-4237 
    

DIRECTORS 
 

   

2017-2019    
 Leslie Fawaz  leslie@communitydc.org (865) 748-7705 
 Samer Shatara sshatara@denark.com  (865) 388-3661 
 Donna Covert covertarch@gmail.com (865) 694-9000 

2017-2020    
 Suzan Jordan  iamswj@yahoo.com (865) 389-9476 
 Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 
 Marni Redmond marni@exacttile.com (865) 693-1298 
    

COMMITTEES  
 

   

Members Services    
Membership Suzan Jordan  iamswj@yahoo.com (865) 389-9476 

Membership Co-Chair Samer Shatara sshatara@denark.com  (865) 388-3661 
House Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 

    
Education    

Education / Programs  Will Dunklin wdunklin@gmail.com (865) 525-6322 
    

Student Chapter    
President Shubhekshya (Subu) Bhandari sbhanda1@vols.utk.edu  (865) 312-4728 

Vice-President Elizabeth Ott  eott@vols.utk.edu  (931) 801-0308 
Secretary Briyana Rainer  brainer@vols.utk.edu (901) 834-6131 

    
Recognition    

Technical Vacant    
Certification Nancy Roberts  nrober10@utk.edu (865) 599-1632 

Awards Daniel Smith Daniel.smith@odomconstruction.com (865) 389-6691 
    

Communication    
Website Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 

Publication Stacy Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net (865) 584-5000 
Faculty Advisor James Rose jrose18@utk.edu (865) 719-0743 

Academic Affairs Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 
    

Fundraising    
Product Show Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 

Product Show Co-Chair John Hockensmith jhockensmith@mhm.com (865) 544-2000 
Golf Tournament Wes Crow wcrow@tdh-construction.com (865) 247-4336 

Golf Tournament Co-Chair Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
    

Chapter Administration    
Planning / Historian Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 
Bylaws & Op Guide Susan Davis babydavis111603@aol.com (865) 271-7998  
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